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On behalf of the management and staff of the

Pharmacy Council of Nigeria (PCN), I warmly

welcome you into the month of December . 

November was indeed a busy month for us at

the Council. Of note is PCN’s participation in

the first Joint Annual Review, a forum for

revamping the Health Sector organised by the

Federal Ministry of Health and Social

Welfare under the Health Sector Renewal

Agenda of the Coordinating Minister of

Health, Prof Muhammad Ali Pate, CON. On

behalf of the Governing Council,

Management and Staff of PCN, I want to 

congratulate the Coordinating Minister of Health and Social Welfare, Honorable Minister

of State for Health and Permanent Secretary, Health for putting the Health Sector on a

new path. 

Let me use this opportunity on behalf of the Governing Council, Management and Staff of

PCN to congratulate the new President, Pharm Ibrahim Tanko Ayuba, FPSN and other

elected members of EXCOS on their successes at the polls and wish them a very successful

tenure.  

As we step into the last month of the year, I want to call our attention to the manpower

challenges faced by the Pharmacy profession with respect to emigration (Japa Syndrome).

As at date, over a thousand Pharmacists have emigrated this year alone
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PCN Leadership at 97th PSN Conference



System Strengthening of the National Regulatory Authorities 



REGISTRAR WITH THE HONOURABLE COMMISSIONER OF
HEALTH, IMO STATE, PROF (PHARM) CHUKWUEMEKA UBAKA

As we step into December, the Pharmacy Council of Nigeria (PCN) extends

warm wishes for a joyous and fulfilling holiday season. 

May this festive period bring peace, good health, and prosperity to all our

stakeholders.

 Thank you for your unwavering support throughout the year as we work

together to advance pharmaceutical care in Nigeria.
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The Registrar led the PCN to participate at the 65th National Council

of Health (NCH) meeting with the theme, "Accelerating pathways to

Universal Health Coverage: Strategies for 2030 success," which took

place at Maiduguri, Borno State from November 18-22, 2024.


